
Chairman Cutrona, Vice Chair Gross, Ranking Member 
Somani, and members of the Health Provider Services 
Committee, thank you for allowing me to provide support 
testimony for HB 319; “The Conscientious Right to Refuse 
Act.” 
 
“Have no other Gods” is a staple of my faith. The idea that 
we’re now groveling for a right that we already have 
written federally, but some legislators who are medical 
experts fail to inform their constituents of is odd. 
 
The corporate level of some medical facilities have 
appeared to be violating the Establishment Clause for 
some time by discriminating through coerced vaccination 
as criteria for employment, and as a religious moral test. 
The people didn’t understand their rights, evidenced by 
countless people I observed taking flu shots who didn’t 
want to. They feared termination. I didn’t understand mine 
when it was declared by professors that I “must” take a 
harmful MMR vaccine in order to participle in my 
profession. I tried and tried to say no. I got really sick. 
Wasn’t sure if I’d live. But more devastating was that I 
committed adultery in my faith with God. God has 
strengthened me in mind and body since, however. I full 
well knew I didn’t want/need that shot, but the “institution” 
was convincing me I didn’t have that conscientious right to 
say no, and I caved in. That was then. I now stand more 
firmly on my faith. Hence, I write religious exemptions just 
to participate in a career I spent 10 years in after going to 



school for. I’ve said no to flu shots always, while the staff 
who say yes shared their upper respiratory issues after 
taking theirs, told by management to “not” call it the flu. It 
is preposterous and horrid that individuals like myself who 
suffer vaccine injuries, who are incredibly healthy must be 
medically pimped in this fashion, and I want the legislature 
to know that I view this as medical trafficking. Needless to 
say I am proudly not vaccinated against COVID-19 and 
my current employer supports my decision.  
 
The same people who tell you a woman’s right is to say no 
sexually are telling women they don’t have the right to say 
no to a needle that penetrates the skin if they want to have 
a job. That’s just wrong. This isn’t complicated.  
 
This is from a past patient, and I quote: “The only thing 
keeping me above the threshold of suicide is seeing my 
family. And now they’ve taken that away.” She was 
hemiplegic, crying, with muffled speech. I’ll never forget 
this woman. She was in “isolation.” The facility mandated 
she be isolated, separated, like torture victims are. I was 
fired from a job for wanting to confront this ethical dilemma 
of facilitating isolation, which was defined as abuse by 
CMS when it caused mental anguish. The gaslighting 
needs to stop. Obligating us to report abuse, then losing a 
job for doing so is gaslighting.  
 
The 5th Tenant of Satanism seems to credit “science” as 
an ultimate authority on truth and fact. Is the government 



pushing Satanism on the people by crediting a vaccine or 
medical interventions as life giver, saver?  Establishment 
Clause violation?  
 
Is the precious science we’re being forced to idolize as our 
life giver, sustainer and saver, flawed by omission of 
VAERS data? What’s not included in the data is equally 
important in this discussion, and we all saw how the 
honorable Dr. Tenpenny was targeted, mocked and lied 
about.  

Ohioans deserve the rights to opt out of a forced religious 
medical belief that requires their bodies be used as rituals 
of medical experimentation as criteria to hold a job or 
participate in society. I urge you to hear my words, and 
please vote yes on HB 319. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

Elizabeth Russell  
 


